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Dear Sisters, 
 
          My how time does fly, this year has gone by so fast!  
Each tent has had a number of activities and I look forward 
to our Department Convention to hear all about those not 
reported on for the G. O.  I am especially excited about my 
official visits with Josephine Garlock Morrow, Tent 23 on 
April 26, Louisa Volker Macklind, Tent 24 on May 19, and 
Ann Hawkins Gentry, Tent 21 on May 26.  These should be 
fun and exciting visits and I look forward to seeing 
everyone.  I will be making my official visit to my own Tent 
22, Mary Whitney Phelps on May 21st. 
 
          One thing you may not have remembered is that the 
Missouri Department won the Talent Contest at National 
Convention  last  year  and  we  have  had  “Lulu”  on  display  on  
my desk all year.  She did show up at a Mary Whitney 
Phelps, Tent 22 meeting and I know she will grace the 
meetings of Josephine Garlock Morrow, Tent 23, Louisa 
Volker Macklind, Tent 24, and Ann Hawkins Gentry, Tent 
21 when I visit.  For those of you not acquainted with 
“Lulu”  here  she  is.  Those of us who will be attending 
National Convention this year are just beginning to plan so 
that we can retain her in the State of Missouri for another 
year! 

 

                                   

          I do plan, along with several others, to attend our 
National Convention this year.  It will be held in Springfield, 
Illinois July 21 – 25.  There will be a tour honoring  Dr. 
Benjamin Stephenson, founder of the Grand Army of the 
Republic.  The tour will include his home and monument 
along with a Dedication Ceremony to be held at the 
National Headquarters.  Of course there are a number of 
other places to visit while in the area.  Please let me know 
if you plan to attend.  It should be a great convention.  You 
can find the forms and information on the National 
Website. 
 

 
 

                                                  
                                               * 
 
 
 I hope many of you are planning on attending our 
Department Convention, as you know it is scheduled for  
June 3, 4, and 5th in Springfield, Missouri.  There will be an 
activity for all members on Friday evening at 5:00 with the 
board meeting scheduled at 8:00.  Your Department Board 
and Convention Committee have been working diligently 
planning for a fun and interesting time together.  In this 
issue you will find the registration form, tentative agenda, 
directions to the hotel, and other pertinent information. 
Please contact me if you have any other questions and be 
sure to come and enjoy everything planned! 
 
In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 
Patricia Dickens 
Missouri Department President 

 



 



SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 
DEPARTMENT PRESIDENT’S    PROJECT 

                                          
  In addition to the Themed Baskets we will also raffle 
     several other items , a Patriotic Afghan 

                              
      
and a Civil War Cavalry Blanket to name two.   

                           
This is a Woolrich Woolen Mill Blanket replica of Civil War 
blankets made in 1861-1865.  It has never been used and 
originally valued at $145.00. 
 

These will benefit the President’s  Project. 
 
 
 

FUND RAISER INFO 
We are going to have a Wine and Beer Grab.  We need  

for people to donate a bottle of either or however 
 many you wish.  They will be wrapped in bags and at  

the appointed time individuals with tickets ($10.00 
each)will be able to pick up the bag wrapped bottle/s 
 they purchased.    Yes,  you  won’t  know  what  is  in  the   

bag other than wine or beer.  Surprise!!!  This has  
proven to be a fun and exciting project making a nice 

amount to go toward Convention Expenses.  Hopefully  
many of you will join in the fun by donating and 

purchasing.   
 

ATTENTION duvs 
At Department Convention we have a menu choice only 
for  duvs!    You  “duvs  only”  may  choose  from  the  regular  

menu/ regular cost or a special selection of chicken fingers 
and fries at the cost of 15.00.    Hats  off  to  Sarah  O”Quinn,  

Co Convention Chairman and Connie Bogner, Co duv 
Chairman for working their magic and getting this item on 

the menu just for our duvs       

                             

 
DEPARTMENT  PRESIDENT’S  PROJECT 

 
Don’t  forget  to  get  those  Theme  Baskets  ready.    I  have  asked  

each Tent to donate a basket.  They will be raffled at 
Department Convention and will benefit the President Project 

which is donating money for the purchase of a cannon for 
Wilson’s  Creek  Battlefield. 

                                         
 
 
 

FRIDAY EVENING DEPARTMENT CONVENTION 
 

We will have a special musical evening which will be held 
at the Rostrum at the National Cemetery from 5:00 – 6:30.  

We have two wonderful groups performing for us.  The  
Sweet  Adaline’s  and  the  Adult  Senior  Choir  from  South   

Haven Baptist Church. Each will be providing medleys of 
patriotic music.  Both groups are outstanding performers 

 and a treat not to be missed.  We have invited the  
Daughters of the Confederacy in an act of solidarity to join  

in a wreath laying ceremony.  Be sure to make plans to  
come early enough to join in this wonderful evening. It will  

be another event to wear your period clothing to help 
complete the interest and enjoyment of the evening! 

 
 

 
NEW MEMBERS 

If your Tent has new members who want to be initiated  
at Department Convention, please send a list of names  

to Department President and also bring a small  
American Flag  

for each initiate. 
 
 
 

TENT PRESIDENTS FOR 2015 
If you served your Tent as President in 2015, please be 
prepared  to  give  a  report  on  your  Tent’s  activities  and  

projects in 2015, at Department Convention. 
 

Remember limit your report to two minutes. 



                                          
 
 
    

 
 

 



SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

                                                                                                                                                                      
Saturday, June 4 

Lunch  and  Tour  of  Wilson’s  Creek  Battlefield 
Don’t  forget  to  add  this  to  your  list  of  “MUST  DO  AT  DEPARTMENT  CONVENTION”! 
We will be carpooling to the Battlefield, lunching out doors on the grounds, then 

touring all the new displays and view many new items at the museum. 
This really is a must!! 

 
 

TENT   NEWS                     
 

Mary Whitney Phelps 
Tent No. 22 

 
Tent Senior Vice President, Carmen Boyd stepped up and did a wonderful job of holding meetings and keeping 
everyone up-to-date and informed while Tent President, Pat Dickens was gone during the winter months.  We 
had a wonderful meeting in February and Nancy Farris Thee presented a program on Historical Costumes.  She 

brought a number of beautiful pieces of clothing.  Everyone enjoyed this meeting! 
 

 
 
 

Pat  Dickens  presented  a  program  on  “Floor  Work”  for  our  March  meeting.    All  our  new  members  were  
interested in all that went on and were quite proud to learn about the traditions we practice that have been 

passed on to us from the  
Grand Army of the Republic.                                                                                   
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